


March Already?


Where does the time go?  It still seems like we just celebrated the coming of the year 2000 and put our worries of Y2K behind us.  But, nonetheless, here it is March 2001 and the next six months could prove to fly by even faster.  With the completion of Station 53, a new front-line engine, and a new radio system, there will likely be many changes to look forward to as we enhance our services.  Read on for more details on these and other items in this month’s NEWSLETTER.

Apparatus Issues

Engine 53 is still on schedule according to the manufacturer.  By the time this goes to print we should have a set of plans to look at.  We’ll hopefully know more next month but is still expected to arrive sometime in July.

Each morning a report automatically prints out that details maintenance issues that have already been reported and the current status of each.  The only problem though is that we cannot tell which printer it is going to print at (software bug w/ Firehouse 3.5).  So, until we go to 5.0, the Battalion Chief each morning will make sure each station has a copy.

Station Issues

The sewer project at Station 51 is still moving forward.  A contract has been signed and as soon as the weather cooperates, we will finally begin work on the project.

Station 53 is still trudging along.  The drywall work is nearly complete and ready for primer.  Permanent electric is scheduled for this week as well as completion of the exterior.  The building is now secure (you’ll need a key from the Battalion Chief to see the building after hours), but there still have been some unusual activities at the site.  The sheriff’s department is conducting extra patrols of the site as well as the Battalion Chief’s.  Take note of any vehicles or persons at the building at odd times (evenings/weekends) should you pass by.   All plans are slowly coming together and the contractor says we’ll be in by the end of March.  However, my personal experience in the building trades would tell us not to expect this until at least April or possibly May.  We will be making attempts not to rush the contractor and have the building finished properly and fully completed prior to move in.  We must be patient as to not make the same mistakes and endure the same problems we encountered moving in to Station 52.

The company doing the installation of the pier project at Station 52 is awaiting good weather in order to pour the last piece of concrete and complete the project.  Until then, use caution while outside the Southside of the building.  Once construction begins (on the front brick wall), apparatus will need to be re-arranged to accommodate this.  This will be done on a daily basis and coordinated through the on-duty Lieutenant.  Also, Carter Plumbing will repair the leak in the South bay floor drain as soon as the weather breaks as well.

Training Issues

The next recruit class for part-time employees begins this month.  We must continue to recruit new employees, as we will continue to conduct processes until we have met our staffing agenda.  Currently, we are gearing up for the opening of Station 53 and are still short of the predicted number of available employees.  Anyone interested in helping out should see Lieutenant Alford.  It is intended to have personnel ready to work by the first of April.

We will be conducting training on hazardous materials this year in order to bring everyone up to Haz-Mat Operations level.

Trench training is set to begin sometime later this month or April.  We are negotiating with a contractor for the trench and finalizing insurance issues.  More on these classes will be posted as soon as plans are completed.

Pre-plan training will be conducted on 2/23, 3/2, and 3/9 in lieu of doing pre-plans on those days.  Remember, each Friday as part of the weekly crew duties, each crew will do a pre-plan in their district.  We will also be conducting walk-through’s of buildings under construction.  This, however, will done on a case-by-case basis since there are many variables involved. 

General Operations

We should be having the new antenna for the computer system installed within the next few weeks.  Once this is complete we will begin testing Firehouse 5.0 and hopefully make the transition sometime thereafter.

At the beginning of the year Chief Tibbetts posted a memo requesting interested personnel to sign up for shift/station positions.  That information is still being compiled and even though there are many rumors floating around, NO ONE has been assigned anywhere yet.  Once the plan has been completed, it will be released in its entirety.  There are many variables involved and will take some time to complete.

Now that the 800MHz radio numbering system is in place, equipment installations should begin soon.  Once this is completed, testing will commence.  Still no word on who will be our dispatch center.  We are still looking at Johnson County, Greenwood, and MECA.

The Smith Valley and Morgantown Road project is still underway. The plan includes the straightening out of the intersection plus new turn lanes and traffic signal.  The road will be closed from time to time so listen for dispatch information and check daily postings.

Peterman Road North of the railroad tracks is still closed until further notice for bridge replacement.  The project is scheduled for completion anytime now.  It has been delayed due to the bad weather.  You CAN still access the trailer park from the South entrance.  A note will be posted as soon as it re-opens.

Todd Miller and Amanda Sodrel have both resigned their positions due to other commitments.  We wish them luck in their future endeavors.  Additionally, Jayson Combs and Corey McGaha have both been promoted to compensated positions.  Congratulations to Jayson and Corey.  And finally, Jim Engmark, Josh Justice, and Ryan Cox have all been hired from the last part-time process into compensated spots on the roster.  We welcome these individuals aboard.

Effective March 1st, crews shall check in-home smoke detectors when they are completing an EMS call.  Keep in mind this will be done as appropriate and in good taste.  This is intended to be a fire prevention as well as public education practice.  Spare detectors and batteries are kept on all first-line engines and Rescue 51.

Chief Dutton has been working with the volunteer corporation in finalizing a new pay scale.  The scale consists of starting FFI/EMT’s at $6.50 and FFI/paramedics at $9.00.  Reserves would start at $6.00.  In order to achieve this, the 3% raises for this year would be waived in order to bring everyone up to the proper level.  The 3% raises would resume in 2002.  A memo will be posted detailing the plan and its implementation schedule.

FYI, Lieutenant Thacker will be the department’s official spokesman with regards to the upcoming World Police and Fire Games.  All correspondence will go through him concerning this event.

Chief Dutton would like to remind everyone of the department’s zero tolerance policy regarding inappropriate Internet use.  We have installed filtering software on all crew computers as of February 1st.  This filtering software logs each time (by date and time) an attempt is made to access an inappropriate site.  These logs will be checked from time to time.

The 2001 Strawberry Festival is still scheduled for June 15th and 16th.  Scott Alexander is heading the event up this year with cooperation from the Prevention and Auxiliary Divisions.  Meetings are conducted at 7pm on the second Sunday of each month at Station 52 all year long to plan for the event.  If you are interested in attending a planning session, the next meeting is scheduled for Sunday, March 11th at Station 52 beginning at 7pm.

Lieutenant Marsh has requested that if something is broken “or not right” with a piece of equipment or apparatus, or if you notice damage, to please let him know and make a not of it in Firehouse.  This is done by creating a separate RM (Request for Maintenance) entry using the Staff Activity form in Firehouse.

Lieutenant Marsh also requests to make sure that the MSA straps do not get caught in the doors when they are shut.  Also be sure the regulators are properly seated in their harness when not in use.  These are very expensive pieces of equipment and we need to take good care of them.

Pay attention to your response times.  We have had some slower times lately.  Remember, the guideline is that we will be en route in one minute or less during the daytime and two minutes or less at night.
The policy manual has been gone through for its annual update.  There were three major changes/additions that took place.  See the bulletin boards at either station for these updates.

Station 51 (headquarters) has a new phone answering system on the administrative lines.  All four lines are covered.  The phones ring four times and if no one answers (after hours/weekends) the system will pick up and offer the caller a host of options.  Each office (operations, admin, training, and prevention) has a mailbox in which messages can be left.  For example, if you need to call in sick in the middle of the night, simply call the 8337 number and leave a message for the on-duty Battalion Chief.  He will then receive the message in the morning indicated by a red “message light” on the office phone.

Be sure to record any VOLUNTEER hours on the BACK of your time card.  This will assure proper credit and not get confused with which hours you should be paid for.

A sampling of the 2001 Awards Banquet pictures are in and can be found on the server at   F:\Community\Graphics\Photo Gallery\Events\Awards Banquet – 2001   on any department computer.

The Auxiliary has scheduled monthly “Nights Out” for fire department members and family.  The night is intended as a non-department sponsored social event “away” from the “shop”.  All department employees are welcome to participate.  Last month the group partook in a four hour, four-course, fondue-style meal at the Melting Pot on the North side of Indy.  This month, the event is Laser Tag at a local vendor and will be held on Friday, March 16th (B-shift)  If you would be interested in going, simply contact Dana Alexander.  Next month on Friday, April 13th (C-shift) will be Ladies Night Out.  Hope to see you at one of these functions.

Did you know……..
· That only two people actually signed the Declaration of Independence on July 4th?  They were John Hancock and Charles Thomson.  Most of the rest signed on August 2nd, and in fact, the last signature wasn’t added until 5 years later.

· That “I am” is the shortest complete sentence in the English language?

Did you Notice?

· That the new Target has begun erecting walls?

· All of the other new construction going on throughout the district?  Included are the new Walgreen’s, First Indiana Bank, and the Golden Corral, just to name a few.

Birthdays

March, 2001

03/01  -  David Kelly

03/07  -  Andy Martindale

03/14  -  Jeremy Pell

03/15  -  Rick Taylor

03/18  -  Rick Cooley

03/20  -  Steve Rowland

03/22  -  Jeff Smith

03/28  -  Dana Alexander

April, 2001

04/05  -  Joy Arkins

04/05  -  Tanya Rowland

04/10  -  Ed Carlson

04/11  -  Joe Weihe

04/13  -  Mike Schilling

04/14  -  Brian Reynolds

04/29  -  Jerry Harder

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

- That’s it for this month (or two) – Be safe, Scott
NEWSLETTER
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